
PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE: 
  Having one of the oldest 
cars in our club is very ex-
citing and honorable.  As I 
wrote in an article in the 
May 2019 SPLIT RIM, I 
purchased my 1908 REO 
Model G Runabout in Sep-
tember 2017. The previous 
owner, Bob, had gotten to 
where he was less able to 
safely crank start the car 
and felt it was time to pass 
it on to someone who would ap-
preciate and care for it as much 
as he did. I am very fortunate that he put that trust in me. 
     I met Bob back in 2002 at Bowling Green State Universi-
ty in Bowling Green, OH.  His son is the Band Director at 
James Wood High School here in Winchester.  We had tak-
en the band students to BGSU for an educational workshop 
put on by BGU’s Band Director.  Bob and I struck up a con-
versation while watching the students learn and practice 
their new skills.  We found out that we both shared the love 
of very old cars.  He held the advantage of owning 4 vehi-
cles compared to my none!!  He said, “let’s go see them, I 
only live 45 minutes from here”.  Unfortunately, I could not 
leave the campus as I was co-in charge of the equipment 
and truck. 

 

 

     I kept in touch with Bob and during the summer my wife 
Vickie and I went out to visit Bob and his wife Sue. He took 
me for a ride in the REO and I watched everything he did to 
drive the car, trying to figure out what each pedal and lever 
was doing.  After several trips around the neighborhood, we 
returned back to the house.  He asked me “Do you think 
you can drive this car?” and I replied, “do YOU think I can 
drive this car?”  He said he saw that I was paying close at-
tention to him driving and then explained to me what each 
pedal and lever was for and how to properly crank start the 
car. The 2 most 
important steps 
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CALENDAR 

• FEB 1 -  Membership Meeting, 7pm,   
Round Hill Church, Winchester 

• FEB 8-10  -  AACA Annual Convention, 
Chantilly, VA 

• FEB 14  -  Happy Valentine’s Day! 
• FEB 15 -  Board Meeting, 7pm, Round  

Hill Church, Winchester. All members  
welcome 

• FEB 26 -  NOON DEADLINE FOR  MAR   
NEWSLETTER  

• MAR 7 -  Membership Meeting, 7pm,  
Round Hill Church, Winchester 

• MAY 11  -  64th Annual Apple Blossom 
Car Meet, Winchester 

   

The Split Rim 

[continued under PRESIDENT, page 8] 

 

HAPPY FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS !  

 

 Feb. 1, 2024    7:00 pm 
   Membership  Meeting 
 

 Where:  Round Hill Church 

2993 Northwestern Pike  
Winchester, VA 22603 

  (see directions, next-to-last page of newsletter) 
 

 

Meeting Hosts:  Kenny & Penny Allen  

 

Light Refreshments will be Served 

                WELCOME, NEW MEMBER ! 

The Board is pleased to report acceptance of the following new 
member at the Jan. Board Meeting. Please add to your 2023 Roster:  
   

         Alessio (Al) Evangelista of Lake Frederick, VA 

                         (703) 431-7852   alessiorx7@aol.com 

 

      Al is an enthusiast of sleek and fast 1990s and early 2000s cars  
 

                                  WELCOME ABOARD ! 

02 Cindy Anderson 18 Ruth Newman 

04 Jim Lemen 19 Dan Rowzie 

04 Nancy Rohr 23 Gerry Smith 

14 Allen Bond 27 Mike Samet 
18 John (J.C.) Black 28 Kenneth Allen 

WELCOME BACK ! 
Rejoining the Region in January were:  

 

Mike and Carol Witt of Winchester, VA  
(540) 303-1028     carmike@comcast.net  

 

Please add them to your 2023 Roster. 
We are happy to have you back in our bunch ! 

                           FEBRUARY CAR OF THE MONTH 

Jack & Marguerite Fischer’s “His and Hers” - see story page 3 



    FEB  2024                                                                                               THE SPLIT RIM                                                                                                PAGE  2 

 

 

         REMINDER: HAVE YOU PAID  
                 YOUR 2024 DUES ?  

     Our By-Laws require us to drop members who have 
not paid both AACA and Region dues by Feb. 29.  Don’t 
miss out on Region activities, newsletters, and the annual 
roster!  Here’s what to do: 
    (1) Pay your AACA National dues. You can return the 
form that was part of the mailer for your National AACA  
magazine, phone AACA with credit card info at (717) 534-

1910, or renew online at https://aaca.org. 
    (2) Pay your Region dues ($20) to Treasurer Bonnie  
Catlett. Make checks payable to:   Shenandoah Region, 
AACA.  Bonnie’s address is 5601 Middle Road, Winchester, 
VA 22602  if you prefer to mail Region dues in.  
      If you don’t have your AACA National 2024 dues card 
yet, we can verify your 2024 AACA membership online,  
so don’t wait for your AACA dues card to arrive in the 
mail in order to pay Region dues.                   

PLEASE GET A ROUND “TUIT” 
TODAY !     
    If you are in the 66 % of the mem-
bers who have already paid your 
dues, Thank You for your continued 
support of our Region! 
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Sunshine Rept 2 

Send articles, photos & ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com  

OH THE TIMES, THEY ARE A CHANGIN’ — 

       WHAT ABOUT YOU?  

Have YOU had any changes since March 1 of 
2023 (new street address, new email, new 
phone number)? Secty Linda is preparing to 
do the 2024 Club Roster and needs to know. 

Please review your 2023  Roster and see if your info still 
matches last year’s Roster. Please send changes to Linda 
BEFORE FEB. 26 via email :   
shenadoahregion@gmail.com  or  snail-mail Linda 
Comontofski, 1501 West King St., Martinsburg, WV 

25401. Thanks ! 
MARCH NEWS DEADLINE:  

NOON  MON. FEB. 26 

          Su n shi n e R epor t    
                  Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report sending:  
 

 Get well cards to Allen Bond, who was hospitalized for leg problems and 
is recovering at home. 

 We also learned that our Sunshine Chairs were both down with the flu for 
several days in early January. 

 Please keep Allen, and Dave and Sharon in your 
thoughts and prayers for healing. 

 And as always, let’s all also remember those members 
who struggle daily with ongoing issues that keep them 
"in the shop" and not running on all cylinders.  

     MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2024 

Dates, locations, and times for our 2024 meetings and 
activities are included in the schedule 
on page 5. Please clip and save for 
future reference. Also, please note 
that the July Membership Meeting 
will NOT be the first Thursday of the 
month, as the Park is closed for the 
July 4 holiday. We will meet July 11 
instead, as voted by the Board at the 
January Board Meeting.  

       NEW APPOINTMENTS MADE FOR 2024 

President Jeff has made the following appointments 
for Chairs of the various club Committees. Thanks to 
all the Chairs for agreeing to serve, and members, 
please give your help to the Chairs if asked. As Pres. 
Jeff said last month, “Many hands make the work go 
so much smoother.”. 
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FEBRUARY CAR OF THE MONTH: 
It was suggested (by Jim Tillery) at our January club 
meeting that we feature a Car of the Month based on 
the member car for that month in the 2024 Club Cal-
endar. That’s a great way for members to get to know 
each other a little better, and start some lively conver-
sations. Thanks, Jim, for the idea. 
The February Car of the Month is actually two cars. 
[See page 1 of this issue for a larger photo] 

 

Marguerite & 
Jack Fischer 
 

1959  
Rambler  
Super and 
1973  
Mercury 
Montego GT 

       

        “HIS AND HERS CARS”   by Marguerite Fischer 
Hers: 
Back in the 1990’s, Jack wanted me to have an an-
tique car that I could drive to car shows and cruise ins 
as I don’t know how to drive a stick shift car.   Jack 
started his search with networking in our Long Island 
car club and found our 1959 Rambler in Queens, NY.   

A short drive to the borough of Queens from Long Is-
land, a trip to the bank, and we had another old car.  
Jack believed it was serendipity as the color was blue, 
my favorite, it was a 1959, the same year I was born, 
plus it was a push button automatic that I could drive.  
The stars were aligned.  We’ve been owners of our 
1959 Rambler since 1995.  It’s the one car that we 
have the longest in our garage. 
His: 
In October 2012, we were out and came home to see 
a green Mercury Montego sitting in our driveway.  We 
didn’t know anyone with a 70’s green Mercury.  Jack 
had owned the same car but in a different color when 
he was 20 years old.  Jack reminisced a lot about his 
Montego and always wanted to find one to purchase 
but never did.  As we walked around to our front 
porch, Jack’s brother was sitting on our steps with the 
keys to the car and wished his brother Happy 60th 
Birthday.  Jack’s brother found the Mercury Montego 
GT on Ebay, did some research, checked with the lo-
cal sheriff to make sure it wasn’t a scam (the sheriff 
actually knew the seller), purchased the vehicle, and 
had it shipped from Minnesota to Long Island.  What a 
60th birthday present!  A memory we will never forget. 

JANUARY CAR OF THE MONTH:  
Since the January 2024 Club calendar page was al-
ready turned before the Feb. issue, here’s a “catch 
up” for January’s Car of the Month.  

                “1926 PAIGE”  by Eric Kirk  
January’s calendar page shows my 1926 Paige 6-72 
sport touring sedan.  This car came to Apple Blossom 
in the '60's when it was owned by Dick and Peggy 
McDonald.  They restored the car in the late '50's, af-
ter rescuing it from a railroad yard in Williamsport, PA.  
I bought it in 1989 from them. It has been to many Ap-
ple Blossom Meets and to a National Meet and Gra-
ham National Meet in Williamsburg, VA.  I have driven 
it to all these events.  It was displayed for 5 years in 
the University of MD Ag Centers Transportation Mu-
seum in Sharpsburg, MD.  Sitting for so long, it re-
quired a lot of mechanical restoration: brake and mas-
ter cylinder restoration by White Post Restoration, 
gaskets by Olsen Gaskets in WA, Pease Vintage 
Parts in Palmer, MA., with much elbow grease applied 
by David Wilkins and myself.  David loves this car and 

uses it frequently, as seen in this picture at Welltown 
UM Church Eddie Busko Memorial Cruise-in this past 
summer.  We recently completed the Annual Nichol 
Tour, for cars from 1917 to 1931.  It was from Jeffer-
son, MD to Emmitsburg, MD, a round trip of 70 miles, 
one of a dozen cars.  Here is looking forward to more 
tours, both near and far this year.  

 

   Eric Kirk    1926 Paige 6-72 Sport Touring Sedan 
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FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
Saw this and thought it was funny. 
[Editor: we have all seen one of 
those “My Other Car” stickers !!] 

FROM DAVID SUNTER: 
I attended a Car Guys lunch in Sara-
sota last Wednesday (Jan. 10) and a 
surprise visitor was Brian Johnson of 
AC/DC. He showed a few of us around 
his Ford GT and entertained us with 
his stories, not music related! He told 
me that he is 76 but he doesn’t look it. 
The flat cap is his signature look and 
he still has the very strong regional ac-
cent from Newcastle in the north east 
of England.  

FROM DAVID SUNTER: 
Seen in a car showroom in Sarasota 
on Thursday Jan 11. Notable is the 
“muted” interior. You would, however, 
have to be careful about what you de-
cided to wear when riding in it if you 
didn’t want to clash! [Editor: I looked 
up this Rolls model on the Web — it 
is called the Dawn, and I can see 
why. It will sure wake you up when 
you approach it. The side paint is so 
shiny it looks silver, but I believe it’s 
black, like the front end shown, and  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

reflecting the wall.]  
 

FROM CHIP ROHR: 
For any members that will be attending 
the AACA National Convention in 
Chantilly, VA on Feb. 8-10, please 
note that our 1912 Buick will be on dis-
play as you enter the Convention area. 
AACA asked to display it primarily due 
to its history of touring with the AACA. 
Mom and Dad did 26 Glidden Tours in 
the car. Nancy and I have also done 
several. [Editor: the Buick is the May 
car in our 2024 Club Calendar, and 
will be featured with a full story in 
the May issue. Chip’s parents, the 
late Edgar and Walser Rohr, were 
club members years ago, and Ed-
gar, a former AACA National Presi-
dent, would install our Region offic-
ers at the annual Christmas Party 
using his trademark large pocket 
watch to time his remarks. The an-
nual Glidden Tour, a 5-day event al-
so known as a reliability tour, was 
revived in 1946.] 

MEMBER NEWS 

[Editor: here are members’ submissions 
received since Dec. 21]  

[More MEMBER NEWS,  page 6 
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Clip and save for future reference 
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[Editor: As we are currently facing 
February, said to be “the cruelest 
month”, we find ourselves longing 
for Spring when the first robin and 
first car show appear in the North 
again. To cheer our hearts are some 
colorful photos from last Fall. Jim 
Colville submitted over 225 photos 
of the Hershey Show, and you have 
only seen a fraction of them so far, 
in the Nov. 2023 issue.]  
 

FROM JIM COLVILLE: 
  AACA FALL NAT’L -  HERSHEY  
Friday October 6th was the annual 
AACA car show at Hershey. First up is 
the HPOF class (Historic Preservation 
of Original Features). Most of these 
cars could be considered "survivors". 
For the most part, none were absolute-
ly perfect, but they were unrestored 
originals. Most were showing varying 
degrees of wear. Below, a ‘71 Ford 
Ranchero and a Pierce Arrow.  

Next, [top center] a blue ‘56 Buick, a 
red BMW 850, and a ‘61 Mercury  
Comet. 

[Editor: the HPOF class has a wide 
variety of years and makes, as 
HPOF is not a point-judged class. 
Vehicles instead are authenticated 
by a certification team to confirm 
significant original features] 

 

In the judged classes from 
the 40's, a 1940 Nash 6 
[above] and a 1941 Buick 
Super convertible. The 
dark blue and gray road-
ster is a 1914 Overland 
that is a Zenith Award win-
ner [and was featured in 
the AACA magazine]. A 
few years newer is the blue 
and black 1929 REO  
Flying Cloud. 

 

Next, a 1957 Dodge Custom Royal, 
and a ‘59 Cadillac famous for its fins. 

 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 4] 

[Continued under MEMBER NEWS, page 7] 
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Next, a 1957 Hudson Metropolitan [see 
Hudson badge] and a 1979 Zastava 
750 [Editor: both cars are in Class 
04B, for specifically named small 
vehicles.1942-99]  

Among the trucks and military vehicles  
were this vintage military truck and 
“cool” ice delivery truck.  

In the sports car classes, a rarely seen 
‘54 Arnolt-Bristol and a ‘63 Ferrari 250 
GT 2+2.  

A Studebaker ‘57 Golden Hawk, a sil-
ver and black 1931 Jordan and a ‘33 
Packard.  

Muscle cars were well represented at 
Fall Hershey. Here are a ‘69 Boss 
Mustang, a ‘72 Dodge Demon 340, a 
‘69 Camaro, a ’67 Plymouth, and a 
Buick GSX.  

[Editor: more Hershey eye candy in fu-
ture newsletters. Thanks, Jim !! 

MEMBER NEWS: [from page 6] 

HERSHEY CAR SHOW  CONT’D 
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are to first apply the 
compression release 

pedal to make it easier to crank and then, most im-
portantly, to retard the ignition timing so the engine 
fires after top dead center.  Otherwise, if it fires before 
TDC it will most likely kick back and you will possibly 
end up with a broken arm.  (I have accidently tested 
this theory several times and fortunately have not bro-
ken any bones but believe me “it ain’t no fun!!”)  So 
around the neighborhood we went a few times and 
amazingly we made it back to the house without 
stalling.  I WAS HOOKED!!!  
       I would go to visit Bob and the REO several times 
every year, going to car shows with him and Sue.  I 
enjoyed the REO and the other cars in his collection 
which included a 1913 Model T Touring, a 1906 Suc-
cess, and an Elmore which was manufactured in 
nearby Elmore, OH.  We have shared an untold 
amount of time together going to car shows, touring a 
week each year with the Vintage Motor Car Club of 
America’s 1 & 2 Cylinder Tour held in June every 
year, and showing the REO at The Old Car Festival at 
Greenfield Village in Dearborn, MI.  For those not fa-
miliar with TOCF it is held on the 2nd weekend in Sep-
tember and is limited to about 750 vehicles no newer 
than 1932. It is a 2-day show and is worth the trip to 
show a vehicle or just be a spectator enjoying the 
many vehicles on display.   

Let’s all make 
this a fun-

filled year by 
participating 
in some of the 
many shows 
in the area or 
just going to 
check out 
what other 
collectors 
have. Keep a 
close watch on 
the show list that 
Tom Parker puts 
together for us and the many updates he makes 
throughout the show season.  THANK YOU, Tom!  
And let’s not forget to sign up for our Fun Runs. Paul 
Ruscito has some thoughts and plans for this year 
and everyone is encouraged to suggest and help put 
together a Fun Run.  THANK YOU, Paul!  
     Every event we do as a club needs help from fel-
low members. We all need to pitch in and share our 
help and many talents to make each event the best it 
can be. Let’s not forget to support and Thank our ad-
vertisers in the Newsletter. They too are very im-
portant to the club.  See you at the shows and events 
near and far.   —   Jeff  

      NOTE: Timothy Price (see ad above ) says for 
antique cars, if you supply the oil and filter, he 
will change your oil and lubricate the chassis for 
$40. Mention this ad. 

PRESIDENT: [from page 1] 

Prez Jeff (right) shows off the 1908 REO to an 
admirer at the Lake Frederick Show in Oct. 2023. 
Photo by Paul Ruscito. 
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   PLEASE PATRONIZE OUR ADVERTISERS WHEN YOU  
   CAN, AND BE SURE TO LET THEM  KNOW YOU  

   HEARD ABOUT THEM IN THE SPLIT RIM. 
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FOR SALE: Now Available, 93 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, at Interstate Liberty. Rte. 7 at I-
81. Pump 2.  
FOR SALE: Now available, 90 Octane non-

Ethanol Gas, all pumps, Royal Farms, 920 Ber-
ryville Ave. Winchester and in most other Roy-
al Farms locations. 
FOR SALE:  VA and WV Vintage Tags – Tom 
Rissler (540) 662-9020  
FOR SALE: 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy National, 2dr 
coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow body with black 
fenders. Engine, trans-mission, and brakes 
rebuilt within last 4 years. New tires. Original 
top. Runs and drives great. Project car. Needs 
new wood and wiring. Comes w/ extra parts. 
$5,000. Call Doug Swanson (540) 636-4558.  
FOR SALE: 1962 Biscayne 2-door post car, 
many extra parts , 6 cyl car but have extra 283 
or 327 motors 3speed trans. $4,000. Call Bo 
Weddle, 540-323-2858  
FOR SALE : 1957 Ford Thunderbird. Triple 
white. Body off frame restoration. 50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584  
 

WANTED:  Driver's side door for a 1961-65 
Chevrolet Suburban or Pickup truck. Contact 
Kevin Malony, kmalony@hotmail.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1940 Packard 110, 6cyl. HPOF certi-
fied, was owned by the late Andy Anderson.  
Also for sale 1923 Buick Touring, 6cyl, HPOF 

certified. Buddy Lacy 804-252-2196 or  
buddylacy@yahoo.com 

 

FOR SALE:  1951 Mercury 4-dr. blue orig. color, 
aluminum radiator, 348 Chevy engine, 7R4 
auto trans, air cond., power steering, new tires 
& wheels. Upholstery redone in orig. pattern. 
$17k OBO.  Bob Little 304-579-0807 

 

FOR SALE:  Devilbis 80 Gal. two stage air com-
pressor. $800; Abrasive blast cabinet $100;  
VW dealers engine lift porter $200 . Call Chet 
Allen (229) 977-1501 after 5:00 pm 

 

FOR SALE: 1932 Ford Fire Truck. Flathead V-8. 
Lights and siren work, runs good, good overall 
condition. Needs paint. $4500. Joe Reynolds 
301-988-5351  

FOR SALE: Stewart Warner South Wind gas 
heater, N.O.S. w/adapter for flathead Ford V-

8, $200.  31-pc Snap-on 3/4” drive socket set 
w/case, $300. Husqvarna snowblower 36” cut, 
like-new cond, used approx. 12 hours, $800. 
Snap-on parts washer, large cap., $400. 2 pair 
5-ton jack stands, $40 per pair. Snap-on power 
brake bleeder, $200. H/D truck wheel and 
brake drum jack $500. Auto transmission jack 
500-lb capacity. Traffic light, single side, $250. 
50’s gas station-style oil display rack $200. 
Starter/alternator growler $150. Allen head-
light aimer $50. Snap-on garage diorama, com-
plete, new in box, $300. 10 Snap-on H/D truck 
spjndle nut sockets $300. All prices negotiable. 
Allen Bond 304-261-4080 or 304-876-6790  
 

 

FOR SALE: Pair of 1965 VA tags, “Y6-288”; pair 
of 1956 VA tags, “474-264”.Bruce Hall, 304-

283-3661 or bruce@applewoodmotorcar.com. 
 

FOR SALE: 1978 Thunderbird.302 cid engine. 
59,000 miles. Runs and drives but engine runs 
hot and smokes. Needs paint. Asking $4,000. 
Terry Fait, 304-270-8120. 
 

FOR SALE:  AMC/Rambler 198 c.i. Inline six 
cylinder block.  Brand new in orig.  labeled 
wooden crate and packaging. Never used. 
Stored inside temp controlled garage.  
Add’l info, photos, & pricing/shipping details, 
contact Mark Dinsmore, 
markshotrodgarage@gmail.com.  
FOR SALE: 1965-66 Mustang fastback rear seat 
assembly, all there but needs some TLC, 
$300.  Some parts left over from a 1967 Lin-
coln Continental, dash and trim parts, $100 
all.  David Coco Winchester 540-533-

2885, david.coco@comcast.net  
 

FREE: (NEW AD) Magazines:  The Antique Au-
tomobile, years 1970's to the 2020's.  Take a 
few or take all.  The Studebaker Drivers Club 
magazine Turning Wheel 1999 to 2015.  Vari-
ous other magazines as well.  Eric Kirk  540-

667-4483  

M A R K E T P L A CE  

Send newsletter ads to:  
shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

MARCH NEWS DEADLINE:  
NOON MONDAY  FEBRUARY 26 

Driving Directions to Round Hill Church 
         2993 Northwestern Pike, Winchester, VA 22603 

 

Starting just west of Winchester Medical Center, from the 
intersection of Route 37 and Route 50:  
• Drive west on Route 50 (Northwestern Pike) for approxi-

mately 2 miles.  
• Shortly after crossing Nat’l Lutheran Boulevard, turn left 

on Route 654 (Poorhouse Road). There is a used car lot 
on the left as a landmark.  

• At 0.2 miles, turn right onto Route 803 (Round Hill 
Road). Winchester Independent School across the road 
is a landmark at this intersection. 

• At 0.3 miles, turn right at the Church rear driveway 
(Trinity Lane) and uphill into the parking lot. There is a 
sign at the driveway entrance. 

Fellowship Hall entry is at the bottom level, rear of the 
Church, off the parking lot. No stairs to climb. From “The Funny Pages” page, Facebook 

PICTURE  
YOUR  

AD HERE 
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shenandoahregion@gmail.com  
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